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Audit Alert: Determining the 
customer of the operation 
services in a service concession 
arrangement 
 

On March 16, the FASB’s Emerging Issues Task Force (EITF) reached a final consensus 
on Issue 16-C, “Determining the Customer of the Operation Services in a Service 
Concession Arrangement.” The FASB will consider ratification of the consensus at a 
future meeting. If ratified, the consensus will be issued as an ASU.  
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In a service concession arrangement (SCA), a grantor (typically a government or public 
sector entity) and an operating entity enter into a contract for the operating entity to 
operate the grantor’s infrastructure (for example, a toll road) for a specified period of time. 
An SCA is within the scope of ASC 853, Service Concession Arrangements, when both: 

• The grantor controls or has the ability to modify or approve (1) the services that the 
operating entity must provide using the grantor’s infrastructure, (2) to whom the 
operating entity must provide the services, and (3) at what price. 

• The grantor controls, through ownership, beneficial entitlement, or otherwise, any 
residual interest in the infrastructure at the end of the term of the arrangement (ASC 853-
10-15-3).  

In reaching its final consensus, the Task Force reaffirmed guidance in its consensus-for-
exposure that was included in the proposed ASU, Determining the Customer of the Operation 
Services, issued in November 2016, stating that the grantor would be the customer in all 
cases for SCAs within the scope of ASC 853, because the operating entity does not own or 
lease the infrastructure and does not control the services to be provided to the third-party 
users.  

The Task Force tentatively decided that the effective date of the new guidance would align 
with the guidance in ASC 606, Revenue from Contracts with Customers, and that entities  
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would be allowed to early adopt the new guidance irrespective of their decision to early 
adopt ASC 606.  

Source: Grant Thornton, On the Horizon, March 23, 2017. 

We are committed to keep you updated of all developments 
that may affect the way you do business in Puerto Rico.  
Please contact us for further assistance in relation to this or 
any other matter.    
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DISCLAIMER:  This update and its content do not constitute advice.  Clients should not act solely on the basis 
of the material contained in this publication. It is intended for information purposes only and should not be 
regarded as specific advice.  In addition, advice from proper consultant should be obtained prior to taking 
action on any issue dealt with this update.  
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